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April 27, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Attached for your consideration and approval is a motion establishing support for King County to advocate for true and comprehensive immigration reform that reunites and protects families, restores civil liberties, protects workers regardless of immigration status and offers a pathway to citizenship for the millions of undocumented immigrants in this nation.  The motion would add comprehensive immigration reform as a priority for action in the 2006 (FY’07) Federal Agenda Legislative Interests for King County.

As you know, our nation is in urgent need of true and comprehensive immigration reform that guarantees our most vulnerable neighbors a clear pathway to legalization and citizenship and stops the criminalization of some of our hardest working residents.  This issue is currently being debated right before Congress and we know it is important to thousands of our residents, since nearly thirty thousand immigrants and supporters of immigrant reform marched in downtown Seattle just a few weeks ago.  I believe there is a benefit to add King County’s voice to this critical debate at the federal level.

King County is home to thousands of immigrants who work determinedly on behalf of our county and state, contributing taxes, economic growth, and culture, thus, ensuring that Washingtonians continue to live in one of the most prosperous and beautiful regions of this great union.  
As the largest regional government in the state, I believe we have a duty to ask that our Congressional delegation pursue comprehensive immigration reform legislation that guarantees the safety and security of our nation and also provides a clear path to citizenship for our nation’s hard working immigrant community, without sacrificing our civil liberties.

This is a time sensitive matter and I hope that the County Council can consider this matter as soon as possible.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding this motion or the status of federal immigration reform legislation, please feel free to contact Maura Brueger, Senior Advisor for Federal Relations in the Executive’s Office, at (206) 296-4001.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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